Physics Department meeting of January 14, 2015
For Thursday January 15th Andy will do advising and registration from 9:00 a. m. to 1:00 p. m. and Marek will do advising and registration from 1:00-5:00 p. m.
For Friday January 16th Andy will do advising and registration from 9:00 a. m. to 1:00 p. m. and Marek will do advising and registration from 1:00-5:00 p. m.  Jack will attend the meetings: Message from the President and Provost, and University Updates from 2:30-4:00 p. m.  Jack will report back to the Physics Department after the meeting.
Goals for the Semester:

1) Modify the Physics minor by developing and having approved a Thermodynamics and Statistical Mechanics Course.

2) Changing the number of credit hours for Physical Science I (PHYS 101) from 3 to 4 credit hours.  The change will better reflect the work load for the class and will allow time for completion of some of the labs.  At all other universities and colleges in West Virginia Physical Science I is a 4 credit class, so students should find it easier to get transfer credit for this class.  Proposing this change will allow us to learn how to navigate the new GE requirements.
3) After the Education Department receives it review of its science education programs, with the advice of the education department, we will propose a new Physics/General Science teaching certification (Grades 5-12).
4) If we are successful having this new certification approved, we will propose a Physics (Grades 5-12)/Math (Grades 5-9) teaching certification.

We will bring up at the College Meeting that because of labs students should have the instructor’s permission to drop and add during the second week.

The Physics Department will have its departmental meeting on the first Tuesday of the month.

